STONEHAM SCHOOL COMMITTEE
JANUARY 10, 2016

TOWN HALL AUDITORIUM

MINUTES – TRI BOARD MEETING

Present: Dave Maurer, Chair; Marie Christie, Shelly MacNeill, Rachel Meredith Warren. Also, D. Les Olson, Superintendent

Also Present: Selectmen: Ann Marie O’Neill, Chair; Tom Boussy, Caroline Colarusso, George 




Seibold, Anthony Wilson. Also, Tom Younger, Town Administrator


Finance and Advisory Board: Patty Walsh, Chair; Ben Caggiano, Tom Dalton, 




Steve Dapkiewicz, Julie DeSimone, Stephanie Hayes, Hilde MacCormack,

Devon Manchester, Angelo Mangino, Robert Verner. Also: Larry Means, 

Town Moderator

Ann Marie O’Neill called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and the three chairs opened the meetings of their respective boards. Larry Means led the Pledge of Allegiance.
BOARD COMMUNICATIONS – The three chairs all thanked members for their attendance at the meeting and their service to the Town. D. Maurer noted that a key question to discuss is where the Town wants to be five years from now. P. Walsh suggested the need for monthly meetings of the chairs and S. MacNeill noted the prior weekly meetings of committee representatives to discuss budget issues. T. Younger summarized the meetings and publications that he found useful in his previous position.

LONG-TERM FISCAL PLANNING – The question of whether there is a revenue or an expenditure issue was discussed. T. Younger noted his goal of developing a five-year revenue plan. C. Colarusso and S. MacNeill noted the Town’s efforts to address long-term pension and health insurance costs. D. Maurer spoke of the need to benchmark our progress against similar communities. A. Wilson noted the Town’s efforts to support commercial growth. D. Maurer noted that we are still seeking to fund older models of facility maintenance and technology instruction and have not adopted new models.

FY18 BUDGET PLANNING – T. Younger outlined the proposed budget schedule and plans to involve the boards and department heads in a full review of revenues and proposed expenditures. He spoke of the goals of having the three boards in agreement on a budget prior to the printing of the Town Meeting booklet.

HIGH SCHOOL PLANNING – L. Olson noted that the MSBA has again not accepted our Statement of Interest for a High School project. To facilitate long-term planning, he proposed that the Town consider a facility assessment / feasibility study that would clarify educational space needs, potential renovation costs and time frame, and an alternate proposal of new construction on the adjacent practice field. Such a study would help the Town decide if it should consider undertaking a project on its own or continue to wait for MSBA support. S. MacNeill noted the option of rolling other capital needs into a debt-exclusion project. A. Wilson noted that the MSBA process is designed to address enrollment growth rather than basic maintenance needs. T. Boussy noted the complexity of undertaking a project without MSBA support.  D. Manchester asked about the useful life of a renovated building and the impact of proposed development projects on enrollment projections. D. Maurer and S. MacNeill noted that 3-5 years would elapse from the start of any planning process to the completion of a project.
CAPITAL PLANNING – A. Wilson outlined the work the Capital Committee has undertaken to revise the planning process following the October Special Town Meeting. The Capital Committee is working with the Town Administrator to move the capital cycle to the May Town Meeting and will have a proposed warrant article available by January 19. The Committee is aware that some proposals have policy implications which will require further review and approval by the appropriate boards. P. Walsh and A. Mangino inquired about the proposal vetting process and the impact of changing interest rates on Town debt.
D. Maurer thanked everyone for their participation and renewed his offer to continue the discussion over breakfast meetings in the future.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.
